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To: NYY GPs, Practice Managers and stakeholders  
 

31 May 2019 
 

By email  
 
 
Dear colleagues, 
 
YORLMC PCN & System Integration Lead 
 
As many of you will be aware, I have had the privilege of holding the position of North Yorkshire and York Branch 
Chair for over 12 years and throughout this time I have felt proud to represent GPs and practices providing high 
quality care across the area. 
 
The NHS Long Term plan and 5 year contract for GP reform sets out a major challenge for General Practice and, after 
careful consideration and the support of my colleagues, I have decided to take on the new role of PCN and System 
Integration Lead within YORLMC to work with emerging PCNs and the emerging ICSs. Please find attached a 
summary of the new role. 
 
Following my resignation as North Yorkshire and York Branch Chair I am delighted to announce that my Vice Chair, 
Dr Sally Tyrer, has been elected as my successor. I have every confidence that Sally will continue with the proactive 
approach and collaborative working we have established over the years.  
 
I would like to thank all the GPs, Practice Managers and stakeholders I have worked with for their support and 
engagement over the years. Over the next 2 months we will transition the roles but please be assured that we will 
continue to work as a team to ensure continuity and maintain the relationships we have developed. 
 
I am confident this reconfiguration will allow YORLMC to build on it’s strengths and succession plan for the future to 
ensure we lead local General Practice through a period of significant change. I look forward to continued working with 
you in the future. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

  
 
 
Dr John Crompton 
PCN & System Integration Lead, YORLMC 
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